
Friday 5th May 

Coronation Celebration Arrangements 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

On Friday 5th May, we are inviting the children to wear Red, White and Blue in celebration of the 

forthcoming Coronation of King Charles III. 

 

Atwood, alongside the other schools in the Trust, will dedicate the day to celebrating this historic occasion.   

 

During the morning, they will be taking part in activities under the direction of their class teacher. 

 

Harrison’s will be providing a special themed Coronation Lunch and so please do book a Harrison’s meal for 

your child. 

 

In the afternoon, and in collaboration with the FOAP, Atwood will be having a ‘street party’ on the Junior 

Playground (weather permitting).  Parents are invited to arrive at 1.45pm via the Limpsfield Road gate 

entrance and walk around to the Junior Playground via the school field. 

 

At 2.00pm until around 3.00pm, the children will arrive for their Street Party.  At 3.00pm, the children will 

return to their class and be dismissed in the normal manner. 

 

What do parents and carers need to do? 

1. Note the above information; 

2. Support their child in wearing something Red, White and Blue; 

3. Provide a paper plate with a small amount of party food for their own child to eat, which has 

been covered with cling-film of foil, giving it to their child to bring to school in the morning- these 

will then be kept in the classrooms and brought out in the afternoon; 

4. Note that we are a NUT FREE school; 

5. Come along at 1.45pm and join in!  The FOAP will be serving refreshments for parents and carers.  

 

Design your own stamp competition 

To get the children in to swing, the Friends of Atwood Primary are inviting the children to design their own 

stamp to commemorate the coronation of King Charles III.  The pro forma for their designs will be sent 

home on this Friday, so please do check your child’s bag and support them in returning their entry. Please 

hand entries in to your class teacher by Wednesday 3rd May. 

 

The FOAP will announce a winner from each Year group at the celebratory Street Party on Friday 5th May 

2023.  

 

Let’s hope for fine and dry weather, with no wind and I hope to see you there. 

 

Mr R J Veale 

Headteacher  

 

 

 

 


